PLANNING COMMITTEE 22nd September 2020

Present: Chairman: The Mayor, Councillor Gay

Councillors: Bridewell Burton Carter

Corbett P Evans S Evans
Geddes Giraud-Saunders Godwin
Greenwood Hopkins Nash
Parsons Pennington Rose

Rowland Stevens

Officers: Simon Fisher, Town Clerk

Jan Rendle, Committee Administrator

Members of the Public: Nil

144. MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on the 8th September 2020, having been circulated to all Members were confirmed for signature by the Chairman.

145. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from Councillor Von Berg.

146. DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST

Cllr Evans declared an interest in item 148, as a Member of Wiltshire Council's Eastern Regulatory Planning Committee.

147. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There were no members of the public present.

148. FOR DECISION – WILTSHIRE COUNCIL'S NOTICE OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS FOR CONSIDERATION

20/07028/FUL – No objection 20/07492/FUL – No objection 20/07519/FUL – No objection.

149. FOR INFORMATION – WILTSHIRE COUNCIL'S NOTICE OF PLANS GRANTED OR REFUSED

The committee received and noted the report.

150. FOR INFORMATION - NOTICE OF PLANNING APPEAL

The report was received and noted.

151. FOR DECISION – TEMPORARY SNUFF STREET CLOSURE AND SIGNAGE WHENEVER THE MARKET PLACE IS CLOSED TO TRAFFIC

Members considered that the current signage was inadequate to indicate that Snuff Street was closed to general traffic, and it was proposed by Councillor Nash, seconded by Councillor Rose and AGREED UNANIMOUSLY

THAT the Committee would forward a request to CATG for improved signage and road markings to indicate that Snuff Street is a pedestrianised area with restricted vehicular access;

AND THAT the Town Council would obtain additional temporary warning signs for use when the Market Place is closed.

152. FOR DECISION – SUPPORT FOR THE VICTORIA ROAD CROSSING TO MANAGE SPEED LIMITS IN THE AREA

Following a long discussion about the problem of speeding in Victoria Road and the issues associated with possible solutions, it was proposed by Councillor Carter, seconded by Councillor Greenwood and AGREED

THAT CATG should be advised that the Committee acknowledges that speeding in Victoria Road is a problem that needs to be addressed, but that a pedestrian crossing as proposed is not the right solution.

153. FOR DECISION – SUPPORT FOR VEHICLE ACCESS AND PARKING AT 27 HILLWORTH ROAD

After some discussion it was proposed by Councillor Geddes, seconded by Councillor Carter and AGREED

THAT the Committee, whilst not providing any funding, supports the resident's application to CATG for a TRO to permit changes to the restricted parking bay at 27 Hillworth Road.

154. FOR DECISION - RESIDENTIAL PARKING SCHEME FOR THE ROTHERSTONE AREA

It was proposed by Councillor Geddes, seconded by Councillor Carter and AGREED

THAT the Committee continues to support residents' aspiration for a parking scheme at Rotherstone

155. QUESTION TIME

There were no questions.

CHAIRMAN